
 

Monthly Report 

Date:   July 1, 2025 

To: Brian L Barroso, City Manager     

From:      Alan Averete, Fire Chief                                                          

Subject: Key West Fire Dept. Monthly Report - June 2025 

 
Fire Department   

Key West Fire Report for June 1, 2025, through June 30, 2025 

Total Calls 540 
• 351 EMS calls. 
• 189 Fire calls for service 

 

 
 

• 185 total Fire Inspections conducted by the Fire Marshal’s office 
for the month of June 2025. 

• 175 Fire safety inspections. (Businesses and Transient rentals)    
• 10 Fire safety plans review. 

 

EMS Calls 351

Fire Calls for Service 
189

KWFD Calls for Service June 2025



 
 
 

 
 

EMS Collections grouped per month  
• October 2024 – $110,539.12 
• November 2024 – $106,285.72   
• December 2024 - $150,446.97 
• January 2025 - $127,543.15 
• February 2025 - $119,226.99 
• March 2025 - $131,158.91 
• April 2025 - $175,940.30 
• May 2025 - $153,967.43 

Total Collected from October 1, 2024 – May 31, 2025, all transactions 
- $1,256,509.47 
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Training 
• Firefighter night operation training is designed to help firefighters 

develop and refine skills needed to operate effectively and safely in 
limited visibility conditions. 
 

• Division Chief Gregory Barroso, Captain Timothy Anson, and Lt. 
Michael Anderson attended the Fire Safety Officer Training which 
prepares individuals for responsibilities in health and safety within fire 
departments, focusing on roles like Incident Safety Officer and Health 
and Safety Officer, with programs based on the NFPA 1521 Standard. 
 

• Division Chief Gregory Barroso and Captain Karl Wagner participated 
in the Annual MCEM Hurricane Drill.  This training is a critical 
component of preparing emergency management personnel for 
hurricane season, designed to help individuals, organizations, and 
communities effectively respond to and recover from these natural 
disasters. 
 

• KWFD participated in the Annual LKMC Hurricane Evacuation Drill to 
test preparedness in the event of a hurricane.  This was a 
coordinated drill with the LKMC staff, emergency management, 
ground and air transportation, fire rescue, law enforcement, multiple 
military branches, meteorologists, and community health 
organizations. 
 

• EMS Chief Keith Hernandez, EMS Captain Jason Bogoeff, Lt. Brian 
Rose, and Lt. Carlos Barba attended the Annual Fire There, First 
Care Conference in Ft. Lauderdale.  Also in attendance was the Key 
West Fire Department’s Medical Directors, Dr. Antonio Gandia, and 
Dr. Aldo Manresa 
 

• Lt. Michael Anderson attended the Annual Governor’s Hurricane 
Conference in West Palm Beach. 
 

 
 

 
 


